JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 

Budget Meeting 

March 20, 2008
A budget meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Town Hall, 93 Narragansett Avenue at 6:00 p.m. by Council President Julio J. DiGiando.  The following members were present: 

Michael G. White, Vice President

William A. Kelly

Robert W. Sutton, Jr.


Barbara A. Szepatowski 

also present:                           Bruce R. Keiser, Town Administrator

Peter D. Ruggiero, Town Solicitor

Arlene D. Petit, Town Clerk
present for the school:

Dr. Marcia Lukon, Superintendent of Schools

Jane Littlefield, Interim Business Manager

Dr. Robert Fricklas, Director of Student Services

Kathleen Almanzor, Principal

Lewis Kitts, Director of Buildings & Grounds 

school committee members present:
Catherine Kaiser, Chair

William Brennan

Julia Held

Julie Kallfelz

Bruce Whitehouse

Superintendent Lukon presented the school operating budget for the fiscal year 2009 in the amount of $11,722,584.00.  This proposed budget constitutes a proposed increase of $621,584.00, which is a 5.60% increase over the 2008 operating budget.

Ms. Lukon addressed the major factors driving the proposed budget; those being,

· contractual obligations

· state and federal mandates and regulations

· plant operations

· strategic plan goals

· school committee goals

· school improvement plan goals

In addition, Ms. Lukon outlined how the school budget is funded:

· general fund contributions

· state aid

· transfer from school fund balance

· pathways strategic teaching center

· preschool tuition

· Medicaid reimbursements

Ms. Lukon stated that school tuitions account for 26.33% of the total budget.  The budget by site projection was reviewed, as well as projected enrollments and class sizes for the Melrose and Lawn schools.  Projected enrollments per grade are as follows:
Melrose

	Grade
	Students
	Classes
	Class Sizes

	PreK
	40
	3
	

	K
	45
	3
	15, 15, 15

	1
	59
	4
	12, 15, 16, 16

	2
	34
	2
	17, 17

	3
	50
	3
	14, 18, 18

	4
	51
	3
	17, 17, 17

	Total Students
	279
	
	


Lawn
	Grade
	Students
	Classes
	Class Sizes

	5
	47
	3
	12, 17, 18

	6
	43
	3
	14, 14, 15

	7
	45
	3
	15, 15, 15

	8
	63
	3
	21, 21, 21

	Total Students
	198
	
	


In discussing staffing changes, Dr. Lukon specifically noted that a full year principal for Melrose school is being budgeted for.  This would all each school to have the services of a principal.  
Dr. Fricklas gave an overview of the budget for the Department of Student Services.  Dr. Fricklas reviewed budget goals and objectives, factors driving the budget, and his summary and recommendations.

Dr. Fricklas noted that because of small class sizes and the level of high quality services, Jamestown has been able to work as an inclusionary system, preventing many out-of-district placements.  The proposed budget has 13 out-of-district placements.  
Initiatives for the proposed budget were reviewed by Dr. Fricklas.

Lewis Kitts presented proposed capital reserve budget in the amount of $144,800.00, listing the projects proposed for the Melrose school and Lawn school.
Dr. Lukon ended the presentation with a discussion on the system-wide projects and a state-mandated accounting conversion, both of which are included in the capital reserve budget.  

The following comments and concerns were raised by Council members:

Councilor Kelly stated that he had questions about expenditures.  Addressing the special needs program, Councilor Kelly suggested that other cuts must be made such as an increase in class sizes and a reduction in staffing salary.

Councilor Sutton expressed his concern with the two separate administrative staffs and administrative goals being required because the school buildings are not physically connected.  


Councilor White noted that Jamestown has a reputation of having one of the best school systems; however, the small class sizes are a concern.


Councilor Szepatowski asked what the national standards for class size are in Rhode Island and New England.


Council President DiGiando noted that there are 720 Jamestown students with a cost per child of $17,174 per child, compared to $11,324 cost per child in North Kingstown.  


Councilor Kelly asked if it would be possible to phase out middle school and send those students to North Kingstown school.


Councilor Szepatowski asked to have a list of duties for the school principals.


Councilor President DiGiando asked if there has been any consideration of lowering school costs by regionalization.

Council President DiGiando entertained comments from the audience.

There being no further comments, Councilor DiGiando asked that the school budget be continued to Tuesday, March 25, 2008 at 6:00 p.m.

Attest:

Arlene D. Petit

Town Clerk

c:
Town Council Members (5)


Town Administrator


Town Solicitor
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